








































































 

Families ACT! works to create effective treatment alternatives and end the revolving door of incarceration, hospitalization, and 
homelessness routinely experienced by people and families living with mental illness and substance use disorders. 

 

 

 

P.O. Box 2152, Santa Barbara, California 
805-637-1339  |  info@FamiliesACT.org  

www.FamiliesACT.org 

 

June 8, 2015 

To:   Janet Wolf, Chair and Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 

From:   Suzanne Riordan, Director 

RE:   ADMHS Budget 2015-16 

In her presentation during the budget workshops and in multiple meetings with the public, ADMHS Director 
Gleghorn cites safe and stable housing as essential for an effective continuum of care for people 
experiencing mental illness. We agree! Unfortunately, new residential treatment beds and new units of 
supportive housing are not in the proposed budget.  

Our experience working with our clients, our research, and citations from many other jurisdictions here in 
California and across the Nation support the idea that jailing people with mental illness does not work. Without 
step-down residential treatment and supportive housing, the jail will continue to be, as Santa Barbara Deputy 
Chief of Police Mannix lamented, “…the major facility we have to deal with mental illness.”  At Families ACT! 
we say Beds Not Cells! 

1. Mentally ill people and those with co-occurring disorders are highly over-represented in jail populations. 
Incarceration is not treatment and it is often harmful. (Please go to www.stepuptogether.org for a more information 
on a national initiative) 

2. Under-supported housing such as room and board and board and care simply cannot provide 
appropriate support for lasting recovery for the majority of this population. For many years, our County 
has neglected transitional, intensive residential treatment. We need hundreds more units with robust 
support services than we currently have. 

3. Intensive licensed residential care coupled with supportive housing is an essential component 
of a system designed to break the deadly cycle of incarceration, hospitalization, and 
homelessness for people with mental illness. 

We are glad there will be a new Housing Coordinator and 12 new short-stay beds for those deemed 
Incompetent to Stand Trial (IST).  But Families ACT! is shocked that the $25K for a site Feasibility Study and 
$475K for Predevelopment Work that was recommended by the Systems Change Housing and Recovery Action 
Team did not make into the proposed budget! 

In a nearly $100 million ADMHS Budget, this tiny investment will help the new Housing Coordinator 
draw tens of millions of development and operations dollars to our County for two new facilities that 
focus on the needs of the mentally ill. 

Quit wasting taxpayer money and lives using the jail as a de facto mental hospital.  Last year you told us, “Do 
your homework and come back next year.’” We did. The people we represent who are caught in that horrible 
revolving door of incarceration, hospitalization, and homelessness cannot lose another year!  

Please set aside $500K to kick-start the development of 32 new residential treatment beds and 100 new 
units of supportive housing in two facilities, one in North County and one in South County. 

http://www.stepuptogether.org/

